

Website: www.richardson-dees.eschools.co.uk
Email: office@rdees.org.uk
Telephone: 0191 263 8139
High Street East
Wallsend
Tyne and Wear
NE28 7RT



Headteacher: Mr W Myers BA (Hons) PGCE NPQH Chair of Governors: Mrs A Nicholson BA (Hons) MA NPQH

Friday 18th July 2025

Happy Holidays!

Dear Parent / Carer,

We just wanted to wish you all the best for the holidays and share some information which will hopefully be of help and interest for next year.

Children return to school on **Tuesday 2nd September 2025**. You will be able to contact school on Monday 1st September 2025 but office staff will be in training and may not be available across the whole day.

Breakfast Club starts on the first day back (2nd September 2025) and club letters will go out on that day, with a view to starting in the second week.

You will be aware by now of the **staffing** arrangements for next year so we hope you will join us in wishing all the very best to Miss Northey and Mr Chivers who are leaving us for new adventures. Miss Astles has now returned to Year 1 following her maternity leave. We also bid goodbye to our year 6's and to any other children who will not be returning in September – best of luck for the future.

The second phase of our **roof and window development** will be completed over the holidays and the scaffolding is expected to all be gone by the time we return.

Please remember that **for Reception to Year 6 doors open at 8.50am and close at 9.00am**. Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 have their own entrance. Years 3 to 6 enter school via the main yard. Below are the collection points for the end of the school day.

Year Group	Teacher	Collection Point
Nursery	Mrs Whitlie	Entrance to the right of the main office entrance (accessed from the High Street
		East)
Reception	Miss Johnson	Entrance to the right of the main office entrance (accessed from the High Street
		East)
Y1	Mrs Atkinson	Door at back of Year 1 class (accessed from Westmorland Street)
Y2	Miss Hall	New Year 1 Yard (accessed from Westmorland Street)
Y3	Mrs Stoker	Main Yard (accessed from Westmorland Street)
Y4	Miss Tuck	Main Yard (accessed from Westmorland Street)
Y5	Mrs Turner	Door to left of Main School Entrance (High Street East)
Y6	Mr Heeney	Door to right of Main School Entrance (High Street East)

Have a great summer and we look forward to seeing you when you return in September – Tuesday 2nd NOT Monday 1st!

Kind regards, Mr Myers, Headteacher















